The Honorable Joe McDermott
August 15, 2016
Page 2


[bookmark: _GoBack]









August 15, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

Enclosed for your review is the King County Metro report and motion required by Ordinance 18239, Section 35, Proviso P9, that requires the Executive to transmit a report meeting the following requirements:

A. A study of the feasibility of providing locations more convenient to low-income college or university students to apply for ORCA LIFT cards that integrate college- or university-provided transit fare credit into their ORCA LIFT cards.  The study shall be based on a review of current transit operational practices and on the transit division outreach to college or university administrators and students, other stakeholders, and members of the public;
B.  A summary of the outreach efforts required by subsection A. of this proviso; 
C. An estimate of the number of affected students, broken out by educational institution, including students for whom English is a second language;
D.  A range of options to facilitate locations more convenient to low-income college or university students at which they may apply for OCRA LIFT cards that integrate  college- or university-provided transit fare credit into their ORCA LIFT cards, which may include any implementation of options taken by the transit division before completion of the report;
E.  Estimates of the cost for each option including any fare revenue impacts; and
F.  A plan to timely report to the council the results of the transit division implementing any of the options identified in the report.

To support the development of this report, Metro organized a workshop/forum of college and university administrators, Council staff and other stakeholders, which was held on June 1, 2016. This forum provided Metro with a deeper understanding of its customers’ needs and allowed for a sharing of issues, information, resources and methods between institutions.
The ORCA LIFT program is a key initiative that supports the goals of the King County Strategic Plan. The reduced fare for low-income customers addresses the goals of Human Potential and Economy and Built Environment.

It is estimated that this report required 85 staff hours to produce, costing $5,100, with minimal printing costs.

Thank you for your consideration of the attached report and motion. If you have any questions, please contact Matt Hansen, Customer Communication and Services Manager, Metro Transit Division, at 206-477-5789, or via email at matt.hansen@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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